Minutes of the Planning Committee meeting of Milton Parish Council held on Monday 3 February 1997 at 7pm in the Community Centre.

Present:

RLE Waters (chair) RJ Farrington JE Coston R Day IF May J Sandford HM Smith SJ Snaith RT Summerfield and the clerk SJ Daniels.

50/97

1. Apologies received from DJ Lee CF Nunn J Shaw DT Wildman

51/97

2. Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting of 6 January 1997 were confirmed and signed as a true record.

3. Matters Arising

52/97

Appeal by Thames Valley Eggs Ltd

(440/96)

Noted that Thames Valley Eggs Ltd's appeal against SCDC's refusal of permission for 7 poultry buildings, an egg packing station and bungalow and garage was due to be heard at a public inquiry on 11 February. Agreed to send in previous comments (min 57/96) about traffic plus support for neighbouring farmer's concerns about flies and smell (Milton is down wind).

53/97

Representations by Parish Councils

(441/96)

Noted that Gt Wilbraham had made the first representation to SCDC. Clarification of the implications of "backland development" was received. To be circulated.

4. Decisions Received

54/97

F Smith Chesterton Fen Road 8 Loose Boxes approved.

(9/97)

Standard Conditions.

55/97

Ambassador Lodge Guest House extension approved.

(11/97)

The building permitted to be used as a "sun lounge" and not in connection with the guest house business as a guest bedroom.

56/97

Mr and Mrs Hawksley 29 Fen Road extension approved.

(12/97)

Standard conditions.

57/97

Mr and Mrs Hobday 70 Fen Road extension approved.

(13/97)

Details of parking layout showing on site parking for 3 cars to be approved.

5. New Applications

58/97 (73/94) S/0072/97/O FG Seal The Black House, Long Reach, Chesterton - renewal of permission for two bungalows on site. No comments.

S/0073/97/O FG Seal The Black House, Long Reach, Chesterton - renewal of permission for two bungalows on site. No comments.

59/97 (170/94)

60/97

S/0086/97 Mr and Mrs Jennings 1 Peter Goodin Close - single storey rear extension and first floor extension over garage. No comments.

The next meeting of the sub committee on 17 February 1997.

The meeting ended at 7.25pm.

Signed R.h. Water Chairman 3.3.97 Date

Minutes of the Meeting of Milton Parish Council held on Monday 3 February 1997 at 7.30pm in the Community Centre.

Present:

RLE Waters (chair) RJ Farrington JE Coston IL Davis R Day IF May J Sandford HM Smith SJ Snaith RT Summerfield EY Wakeling and the clerk SJ Daniels.

61/97

1. Apologies received from DJ Lee CF Nunn J Shaw DT Wildman

62/97

2. Youth Provision

(31/97)

A Allen of IVC attended.

The youth club had had a successful year with good rapport between the youngsters and youth leaders (apart from a difficult period pre-Christmas).

M Tuck had left to be replaced by Sharon.

Peter Gillings a peripatetic leader visited the club every 3 to 4 weeks.

HMS, AA and Alison Tolehurst adviser for under 8's for Social Services had met and had agreed a programme of courses for carers of under 5's, including 'behavioural management', 'activities with the pre-school child', 'messy play' and 'First Aid'.

The Community Education was due to be cut by 3% in 1997/98. AA hoped to avoid making any cuts.

Under the terms of the National Lottery Grant the Bus Project must generate £7000 over three years. In AA's view Parish Councils should be asked for the diesel costs only approx 45 weeks at £10 per week and staffing costs should be met by the Grant.

The Bus Project Committee had an obligation to run the Bus even if MPC decided not to support it financially.

MPC expressed concern about the reliability of the Bus - it had made two visits out of the scheduled four to date. Some damage had been caused - a manhole cover broken accidentally by the Bus and a window in the sports pavilion cracked.

AA was asking for £711.70 for the visits by the Bus from May to August 1996 and £122.95 for staffing costs of the youth club.

As Tesco Charity Trust had sent £1000 towards a 'drop-in' centre it was agreed that the Bus funding should come from this and the youth club paid by MPC.

RTS pointed out that the £36 per week already agreed (see minute) was approximately half of the costs of the sessions held during Summer 1996.